April 14, 2015

Monica Greene
Vermont Precision Tools
P.O. Box 182

Swanton, VT 05488

Dear Monica:

I'd like to take this opportunity to offer you my congratulations for being named the 2015 Vermont Small
Business Person of the Year. This marks an historic moment in your life and serves as an indication that
Vermont Precision Tools will see even greater prosperity in the future under your leadership. | want to
extend my sincere thanks for your commitment to growing Vermont'’s economy.

People like you set the bar for what can be achieved in Vermont'’s economic environment. As a business
owner myself | understand the challenges associated with growing a business from the ground up. A
business leader must have vision, ambition, and a strong work ethic to be successful. Your careful
planning and connection with your team of 300 employees has set you apart from the pool of
competition. | think your attitude toward expansion is indicative of why you deserve this award and
demonstrates your immense value to this state.

This award has been 47 years and the making, and there is not a doubt in my mind that you are
deserving of everything it represents. You have instilled hope in the eyes of Vermonters, including

myself, that we will see a brighter economic future in this state, one which brings prosperity to all of
those around us.

Best regards,

Phil Scott



